STURGIS Project Update, March 7, 2016

Dear STURGIS Stakeholders,

As part of our ongoing communications with the community regarding progress on the STURGIS decommissioning and dismantlement project, we wanted to provide an update on our current status.

As you were previously informed, the team is continuing to address operational issues related to the crane that we need to utilize to lift and remove large components from the STURGIS. At the time of our last update, the team was finalizing a solution to resolve the operational issues, however, we are continuing to experience delays with the implementation. We are still actively collaborating with the team on a solution to this issue. We anticipate resuming operations in late April or early May.

Once we have a final resolution to this issue, we will provide an updated schedule for completion based on this delay.

Environmental monitoring has continued since her arrival in Port, and no evidence of radioactive material or increased radiation exposure from the STURGIS has been documented outside of the reactor containment area.

We appreciate the continued support of our local partners and stakeholders as we carry out this project.